----Original Message----

From: Ralph Ciccia

July 6, 2020 3:30 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: Messere, Clement < Clement.Messere@vaughan.ca > Subject: [External] Deputation-Clubhouse Developments Inc.

## Office of the City Clerk;

I am writing to express my total opposition to any proposal which would result in granting access from the Board of Trade Golf course unto Wycliffe Ave and Kiloran Ave.

When I first moved in my residence @ Rossmull Crescent in 1986 the waiting time to make a right unto Islington Ave. From Kiloran was less than a minute.

Needless to say that when I try to do it today between 7:15 a m. and 9:00 a.m. the waiting time gets to be seven to eight minutes. As matter of fact some days the line to make a right starts @ Wycliffe Ave.

We really don't need a traffic study to conclude the obvious. Trying to re-route the traffic generated from the new development through Wycliffe Avenue is not the answer.

We don't need more cars around our neighbourhood.

Ralph &

905 856 0878.

Sent from my iPad

In light of the latest developments related to COVID-19, CAPO SGRO LLP has implemented a work at home plan for our staff commencing Tuesday, March 17th until further notice. During this period, we will continue to provide remote, uninterrupted service to our clients.

Going forward all client meetings will be conducted via telephone or video conference. If you have an appointment currently scheduled, we will contact you to make alternate arrangements. If you usually communicate with us by fax or postal mail, please use email instead as fax and postal mail will be checked infrequently. While lawyers and staff will be checking voicemail, email remains the most effective form of communication.

The health and safety of our staff, clients and the community as whole are our primary concern and we thank you for your co-operation and assistance.

Yours truly,

CAPO SGRO LLP